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IMM•m•m=ir& Frank Gray Park Assn. To 
Hold July 4th Celebration 

Appreciation Day for Mr. 
Donald Bolt long time tech-
mican at Blackwell Hospital 
and Dr. Limneo Agulia and 
Dr. Nimfor Agulia will be 
held Saturday June 19 at 6:30 
p.m. in Brogdon Field. 

loyal service to the hospi 0.1 

Gorman and surrounding 
area. 

Everyone is invited at 
asked to bring basket supp r 
and share in the honoring f 
our doctors and techinica'. 

A basket supper will be 
spread and live entertain-
ment will be provided during 
the evening. 

Plaques will be presented 
to the honorees in apprecia-
tion for their dedicated and 

Gp 

Price -Doss Pledge 
Nuptials On June 12 

Press 
Points 

Joe Bennett. Publisher 

City 
Chit - Chat 

Need Seventy-five 
Cigarette Smokers 

Free Pulmonary Function 
tests (Screening Exam of 
Lung Capacity.) 

ducted at Blackwell Hospital 
on Tuesday June 22 between 
the hours of 9:00 a.m. and 
11:00 a.m. for smokers. 

We are limited to seventy 
five test at this time, how-
ever we will repeat this offer 
at a later date. 

Ken Moyer, Administrator 
is pleased to announce that a 
Free Screening Exam of 
Lung Capacity will be con- 

—J— 
The weather took a quick 

lirrn for the worse here 
uesday night as very heavy 

thunderstorms with some 
hail and very high winds 
moved through the area. A 
tornado was reported near 
Gorman, however, no dam-
age was reported. The rang-
ed from pea size to a few 
chunks up to 21/2  inches. 
Thank goodness the number 
of large hail balls were few. 
We received a good rain out 
of the clouds. The clouds 
were associated with a front 
moving through the area 
from the north. 

—J— 
We received the following 

note with a subscription pay-
ment this week and thought 
we would include it in the 
column. 

"I appreciate Gorman and 
the Gorman Progress. As a 
preacher's kid I really had no 
hometown, but Gorman 
would have to be as close to 
one as I could hope for. You 
do a fantastic job of keeping 
up with people in and from 
Eastland and Comanche 
Counties. And you do a 
creditable PR job into the 
bargain. I know you'll keep it 

HOSPITAL 
REPORT 

LOCAL 
NEWS 

UNDER CONSTRUCTION — Shown above is 

the framework for the cover over the slab at 

Frank A. Gray Memorial Park. The slab was 

poured last summer and will used for the dance 

this July 4th Celebration. 

The Frank Gray Park As-
sociation is planning their 
third Fourth of July Picnic 
Celebration for Saturday July 
3 beginning at 10:00 a.m. 
with opening ceremonies, 
games, musical entertain-
ment and ending with a 
fireworks display at 9:30 
p.m. The Park Association 
has a full day of activities 
planned for everyone, so 
mark that date on your 

calendar. 

There will be a Concession 
stand set up for the entire 
day serving a brisket or sau-
sage plate with potato salad, 
beans and the trimmings 
during the lunch and supper 
hours. The usual "goodies" 
will be available throughout 
the day. 

A charge of 25 cents per 
person to enter each game 
that is being planned. Rib-
bons will be awarded to the 
contestants. 

Membership dues of $1.00 
per person per year for the 
Park Association will be ac-
cepted at the Concession 
Stand. 

All proceeds from the days 

Patients listed in Blackwell 
Hospital on Wednesday June 
16 were: 
J. D. Rodgers 	Gorman 
Willie Barrett 	Gorman 
Keith Clark 	Rising Star 
Thelma Bingham Gorman 
Berenice Haynes 	Gorman 
Ida Rodgers 	Gorman 
Eliza Maxey 	Gorman 
Milton Forrest 	De Leon 
A. B. Eaves 	Gorman 
Geraldine Wright Gorman 
Geraldine Kennedy 

Grandview 
Don Curb 	Gorman 
Madel Reynolds 	Gorman 

Patients dismissed on 
June 9: 
Bert Witt 

June 10: 
Velma Hamilton 
Dolse Underwood 
Bessie Garrett 
Melanie Rice 

Jane 11: 
Patricia Madera 
Roy Mayfield 
Helen True 

June 12: 
Deliah Wright 
Kathy Ervin 

June 13: 
Ryan McCormick 

—11 A_ 
GORMAN STUDENTS 

NAMED TO Tad 
HONOR ROLL 

Students making the A and 
B honor rolls and the Distin-
guished Students list totaled 
615 for the 1982 Spring 
semester at Tarleton State 
University, according to TSU 
registrar John Whiting. 

Students listed on the A 
honor roll must have a 4.o 
grade point ratio (GPR) on 
the 4.0 system and be taking 
a minimum of 12 hours. 
Students on the B honor roll 
must have a grade point ratio 
between 3.00 and 3.99 with 
no grade lower than B and be 
taking a minimum of 12 
hours. Freshman and Sopho-
more Distinguished Students 
must have a minimum GPR 
of 3.25 with no grade lower 
than C. Junior and Senior 
Distinguished Students have 
a minimum GPR  of 3.50 with 
no grade lower than C. 

Students from Gorman 
making the honor rolls were: 
Stephanie L. Snider B, D. S; 
Janda Taylor, B, D.S; Roger 
D. Tweedy- B, D.S. and 
Bethany S. Gibbs-B., Jay R. 
Edwards of Desdemona 
made the B Honor Roll. 

activities will be used on 
improvements for the park. 

The Park Association has 
already been busy this year. 
This past weekend workers 
were busy erecting the 
framework on the cement 
slab that was poured last 
summer. People donating 
their time and energy last 
weekend were: Doug Rainey, 
Jim Guthery and Ron 
Childers with their welders; 
Howard Hagood, Troyat Un-
derwood, Cecil Funderburg, 
Bob Hagood, Milton Jenson; 
Buck Foster brought a truck 
with a lift. Barbeque chicken 
supper was fixed for the 
workers by Milton Jensen, 
Pam Childers, Martha 
Rainey and Karen Guthery. 

The cost of the roof on the 
slab was $4200. The Park 
Association paid $900 toward 
the project and the City paid 
S3300. The Park Association 
funds are now depleted and 
anyone wishing to donate 
toward the Fourth of July 
Activities may contact Pat 
Hagood, Treasurer or Milton 
Jensen, President. 

—GI' — 
CARD OF THANKS 

We want to Thank every-
one for the many expressions 
of sympathy and kindness 
shown us at the time of the 
:ciss of our loved one, Linda 
Diane Ely. 

We are deeply grateful for 
the visits, the phone calls, 
cards, food and the flowers. 

May God Bless You. 
Nettie Denton and Family 

— GP— 
DARREL SAVAGE 

INDUCTED IN U.S. NAVY 
Darrel Savage left Monday 

for Orlando, Florida for in-
duction in the U.S. Navy. 

Darrel is a 1982 graduate 
of Gorman High School and 
the son Mr. Mrs. Jerry Gibbs 
of Kokomo and Mrs. Lewis 
Savage of Roanoak. 

Following basic training 
Darrel will be going to Mem-
phis, Tenn. for avation Elec-
tronics school. 

—GP— 

CARD OF THANKS 
I wish to express my 

thanks to Dr. L. and N. 
Agulia and the nurses and 
staff at Blackwell Hospital 
for the good care I received 
during may stay in the 
hospital. Also to friends and 
relatives for the flowers, 
cards and visits. Your 
thoughtfulness was greatly 
appreciated. 

Kathey Ervin 
—GP— 

BY 
CHARLIE L. GARRETT 

MAYOR 
The City officials appreci-

ate all of you for your efforts 
to help clean up our city 
during Clean Up Week. I am 
very sorry that we had pro-
blems with our equipment 
during the week and were 
unable to haul all the trash 
that was to be hauled. If you 
still have some to be hauled, 
call the city office and we will 
try to help you. There are 
several lots bordering on the 
streets that have not been 
cleaned. We would appreci-
ate it very much if these were 
cleaned. 

We have been trying to 
control the mosquitos. We 
are sorry that we have not 
been able to satisfy all of 
you. We had complaints 
because we were not spray-
ing and when we started, we 
had complaints about spray-

ing. We do the best that we 
can, realizing that the spray 
may bother some people, but 
know that the mosquitos will 
bother all of us. I urge all of 
you to see that the mosquitos 

have no containers around 
that have water in them 
where the mosquitos can 
breed. You can help control 
them by dumping out this 
standing water. Tall weeds 
and grass also harbor them. 

I had stated that we could 
expect an increase in water 
rate the first of July. The 
rates will not be adjusted 
until we get the final rate 
increase from the Water 
District. We should get this 
early in July and the new 
rates will probally start in 
August. I will let you know. 

We have been working on 
the budget and will be hav-
ing a hearing on it on 
Thursday. There will be an 
increase in cost of opera-
tion for the next year. This 
will mean that there will tax 
increase. We will be setting 
the rate as soon as we are 
through with the budget and 
have a completed roll of 
values from the Eastland 
County Appeasil Board. You 
can rest assured that we will 
keep the raise as low as 
possible. I hope that you 
understand that we must 
have more money just to 
keep up with inflation. 

You should be getting your 
appraisals from the Board in 
the near Future. Other 
publicity on this will be forth 
coming from me as well as 
the Cheif Appraiser. 

— GP— 

APPRECIATION DAY 
PROCLAIMATION 

Whereas; the welfare of 
our people depend upon the 
health care that they get, and 

Whereas; the doctors and 
Technician in our Hospital 
and Clinics are major factors 
in providing proper health 
care for the people of our 
community, and 

Whereas; citizens of Gor-
man have asked that the City 
Commission proclaim a day 
of appreciation to cur Doc-
tors and Technicians for ser-
vice rendered this commun-
ity, 

Therefore; I do hereby 
Proclaim the day of June 19, 
1982 as appreciation day for 
these dedicated people. 
This Proclamation is issued 
this the 13th day of June 
1982. 

Signed by Charlie L. Gar-
rett, Mayor. 

The group will leave the 
hank at 4:00 p.m. 	The 
parade will be at 6:00 p.m. 
Following the parade they 
will enjoy a barbecue dinner 
and will attend the outdoor 
anphitheatre. The show will 
-be over about 11:00 p.m. 
Price of the trip will be 
$10.00. Each one will pay for 
their meal which will be 
$4.00 to senior citizens. 

Betty will be at the bank on 
June 17 to make your reser-
vation. 

Jim Moorrhan of Beau-
mont visited Monday and 
Tuesday with his aunt, Don 
Moorman. 

Mr. and Mrs. Doyle 
Wolfenbarger of Sundwon 
are visiting with his brother, 
Mr. and Mrs. W. L. Wolfen-
barger and other relatives. 

Recent visitors with Mr. 
and Mrs. L.D. Holliday were 
their daughter, Mr. and Mrs. 
Sandy Sanders of Odessa, 
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Holliday of 
Throckmorton, Mr. and Mrs. 
Glenn Glasson and Sabrina, 
and J. L. Morrow of Gorman 
and Mrs. Gary Shields and 
Tyler of Harlengin, and Mrs. 
Tommy D. Johnson of Ar-
kansas. 

Mr. and Mrs. Doyle Lynn 
Clark and Robby of Comfort 
visited over the weekend 
with her mother, Lavelle 
Rodgers and his brothers, 
The Terry Clarks and the 
Tommy Clarks. 

Bryan Anderson of Cram 
fills Gap is visiting this week 
with his grandparents, Mr. 
and Mrs. Frank Rhymes. 

Mrs. Myra Ware of Arling-
ton visited Wednesday and 
Thursday with her daughter 
Rev. Donna Ware. 

Mr. and Mrs. Eldon Ship-
man of Marshall spent the 
weekend with her father, 
Floyd Gowan and helped 
celebrate his 74th birthday 
on Sunday. 

Jolene Gilliland spent the 
weekend in Fort Worth with 
her daughter, Mrs. 	Kay 
Henry and in Arlington with 
another daughter, Mr. and 
Mrs. David Andrews. 
Melissa Henry, a grand- 
daughter 	accompanied 
Jolene home for a week's 
visit. 

Mrs. Mae Pair of Lubbock 
and her granddaughter, Bar-
bara Boggs and Casey of 
Austin visited Tuesday with 
Mrs. Dorothy Brewer and 
other friends. 

Laneta Rodgers from Ar-
lington, Irene Heathington 
of Brownwood, and Vera 
Rodgers from Gorman have 
returned from Knoxville, 
Tennessee after spending 
several days vsiting with 
Drs. Ken and Betty 
Heathington and Joni. They 
went for Joni's graduation. 
Joni graduate from the Uni-
versity of Tennessee with 
high honors. They also went 
to the World's Fair and 
toured the Smokey Moun-
tains. 

SENIOR CITIZENS 
r() GO TO FANDANGLE 

nt National Bank and 
Jetty Henderson have plan-

.' u :rip to the Fandangle at 
Albany on Thursday June 24, 
for the Golden Age Club. . 

This is the first planned 
Might trip, but should be an 
enjoyable onc. 

MI.1111111.11 Mel NM INN Mil Mil NM MS NMI MI MIIIMMIM11111 	Mini 

—GP— 

Items of Interest Loam m mmm 
City Commission will meet Half Century Dance will be 
Thursday June 17 at 8:00 held Saturday June 19 from 
a.m. in the City Hall. 	7:00 w 11:00 p.m. at De Leon 

City Hall. Music by Country 
Four Band. 

Jan Renae Price became 
the bride of Kyle Randall 
Doss on June 12 at 2 p.m. in — 
a garden wedding at the 
home of the bride's parents. 

Wayne Horton, Church of 
Christ minister from Hobbs, 
New Mexico officiated for the 
double ring ceremony. 

The birde is the daughter 
of Mr. and Mrs. Ray Price of 
807 Earl Blvd. in Earl. The 
Groom's parents are Mr. 
Kenneth Doss of Zephyr and 
Mrs. Leila Kellar of Lake 
Brownwood. 

Vows were exchanged be-
fore a brass arch that was 
laced with greenery, laven-
der bows and lavender roses. 
Lavender mums and various 
kinds of potted plants were 
used to complement the 
arch. Lavendar satin bows 
marked the family chairs. 

A glass topped brass table 
with matching brass chairs 
was used for the registry 
table. Lavendar candle love 
birds encircled with lavender 
roses and camellias adorned 
the table, along with the 
wedding book and plume 
pen. Lisa Taylor presided at 
the registry. 

The Wedding Song was 
sung by Brenda Hughes and 
David Faltys as the grand-
parents and parents were 
seated. The traditional 
Wedding March was played 
by organist. Mrs. Margaret 
Kleypas as the bride was es-
corted by her father. Other 
selections were Endless Love 
and We've Only Just begun. 

The bride given in marri-
age by her parents. was es-
corted on the arm of her 
father wearing a formal gown 
of white organza and pearl-
ized re-embroidered Alencon 
lace. The all lace empire 
bodice featured a sweetheart 
neckline deeply outlined with 
pearls. The shadow bishop 
sleeves were accented with 

.lace appliques and cuffs 
trimmed with 	mushroom 
pleated wristlets. The full A• 
line underskirt featured a 
deep flounce of Sunburst 
pleated chiffon that cascaded 
softly into a semi-cathedral 
train. Accenting the under-
skirt was an apron of white 
organiza embellished with 
French Alencon lace. To 
complete her bridal ensem-
ble, the bride chose to wear a 
picture hat of re-embroider-
ed lace draped with baby's 
breath veiling. She carried a 
silk cascade bouquet of la-
vender roses, baby orchids, 
camellias, tied with deep 
purple and lavender satin 
streamers. 

Gorman Lions Club will meet 
Tuesday June 22 at School 
Cafeteria at noon. 

Mrs. Laverne Clark of 
Brownwood and her sister 
Dora Gustine visited on Sun-
day with Mr. and Mrs. Terry 
Clark and the Clark families. Fire Department will meet 

Monday June 21. 
PIO FAKING ORDERS 
FOR COOKBOOKS 

John V. McAlister 
Thanks, John for the kind 

words. We always try our 
best to give folks the best 
possible paper we can pro-
duce. The news gets a little 
light at times, but we try to 
get all the local news we 
can, and we sure do appreci-
ate the correspondents in the 
surrounding areas for their 
untiring devotion to the Pro-
gress. Because without their 
news reporting the paper 
would suffer badly. 

—J— 
The Park Association has 

set the date for the Big July 
4th Celebration Picnic for 
Staurday, July 3rd, begin-
ning at 10 a. m. with opening 
ceremonies, games, musical 
entertainment and ending 
with a fireworks display at 
9:30 p. m. The association 
has a full day of activities 

lanned dor everyone, so 
L ark your calendars now and 

plan to attend. 
The association will be 

showing off the new covered 
shed for picnics and enter-
tainment. The committees 
and workers donating their 
time, energy and money get 
our sincere thanks. This is a 
very busy, 	hard-working 
group who get things done 
and everyone should appreci-
ate and give thanks for their 
dedicated service to the com-
munity. There are no greater 
people anywhere than right 
here in this area. 

With the completion of the 
$6200 project. the Park Asso-
ciation funds are depleted 
and folks are urged to join 
the association and also do-
nate what they can to this 
very worthwhile association. 

— J— 
Have you noticed the ex- 

pansion project that 	the 
Dewey Keesee family have 
underway at their home on 
the Desdemona highway. A 
large addition is being added 
to their home and it is 
coming along great. We will 
try and get a picture of the 
project. 

Some of the framework is 
now up for the construction 
of the new watermelon shed 
on Highway 6. The new shed 
will be a permanent one with 
an enlarged size. We will 
have more on this as the 
project progresses. 

—3— 
And remember to smile - -

because God Loves You! 
—GP— 

PEARCY FAMILY 
REUNION TO BE HELD 

JUNE 19.20 
The annual Pearcy family 

reunion will be held June 19 
and 20 at the park in Hico. 
All friends are also invited to 
attend. 

PROPER DIET PROGRAM 
FOR HIGH BLOOD 

PRESSUE TO BE GIVEN 
AT BLACKWELL 

HOSPITAL 
Dorothy Odom. Dietician 

at Blackwell Hospital will 
give a program on Proper 
diet for High Blood Pressure. 
The seminar will be held in 

the Blackwell Hospital Lobby 
Thursday June 17, at 1:00 
p.m. 

All area citizens are urged 
to take advantage of the free 
clinic. 

bride served as flowergirl. 
She carried a basket of 
assorted lavender flowers. 

The honor attendant, 
bridesmaid, and junior bride-
maid wore identical gowns of 
lilac polyester chiffon. Their 
gowns were fashioned with a 
fitted bodice accented by a 
ruffled scoop neckline. The 
A-line skirt featured a deep 
ruffled flouce that pulled up 
to form a bustle back. The 
flowergirl wore a formal lilac 
gown identical to the bridal 
attendants. 

The groom was attired in a 
white tuxedo accented by a 
lavender shirt. His bouton-
niere was a lavender rose ac-
cented with angel lace. 

The groom's best man was 
Monte Doss, brother of the 
groom. Groomsmen were 
Tim Doss, brother of the 
groom and Stewart Dicker-
son. They were attired in 
gray tuxedos accented with 
lavender shirts. Their bou-
tonnieres were lavender tip- 
ped roses accented 	with 
angel lace. 

Terry Doss, nephew of the 
groom was ringbearer. 

Jeff Whaley, step-brother 
of the groom and Todd Price, 
cousin of the bride served as 
Ushers. 

The bride's mother wore a 
street length pale yellow 
dress. She wore a lavender 
tipped rose corsage accented 
with baby orchids and angel 
lace. The groom's mother 
wore a street length cream 
dress. She wore a white rose 
corsage accented with baby 
orchids and angel lace. 

After the ceremony, a re-
ception was hosted by the 
bride's parents in 	their 
home. The bride's table was 
covered in lavender with 
white lace overlay. A silver 
candelabra with lavender vo-
tive candles centered the 
table. 

The three-tiered, creamy 
white cake was accented with 
white lacy Grecian columns. 
Each tier was trimmed with 
lavender roses. A minature 
bride and groom accented 
the middle layer. 

Lavender fruit punch was 
served from a silver punch 
bowl. Presiding at the 
bride's table were Margie 
Schuman of Shallowater. 
Carolene Price of De Leon, 
Charlotte Price of Weather-
ford. aunts of the bride. 

The groom's table was 
covered in brown with a 
beige crochet overlay. The 
table was centered with a 
wooden candelabra accented 
with orange. brown, and 
beige tiger lilies and brown 
candles. The groom's cake 
was German chocolate. Pam 
Doss. Tammy Doss and Nita 
Doss, sister-in-laws and sis-
ter of the groom served at the 
groom's table. 

Other's assisting in the 
house party were Loutrell 
Dobbins, Linda Eoff and 
Deanna Greer. 

— GP— 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
The Gorman City Commis-
sion will amend the Budget 
for Fiscal year ending May 
31, 1982 at the regular 
meeting to be held nri June 
17 at 8:00 a.m. 

Renea Biehl served as 
Maid of Honor. Gina Miller 
was bridesmaid. 	Sandra 
Price. sister of the bride, was 
junior bridesmaid. They each 
carried white lace fans with 
lavender spring flowers and 
stain ribbons. They wore 
lavender tipped camellias in 
their hair. 

Lacey Price, cousin of the 

— — 
\Vomit's \uyillary of Black-
well i b.:vital meets first 

t)I each month at the 
Scilior Citizens Center at 
3:00 P.M. 

Gorman Lodge 716 
4

.-• 

AF&AM stated meet-
ings 2nd Tuesday of 

: 	every month at 8:00 
p.m. Members urged to at-
tend. Visitors welcome. 

Gorman P.T.O. is now 
taking orders for their new 
cookbooks. which will be 
ready for delivery by late 
summer or early fall. 

TLI place your order call 
734-2024, Mary McCormick 
or 73 4 - 725. Fr races War-
ren. Books are $5.00 each. 

Special honor guests were 
Mr. and Mrs. M. J. Doss of 
Bangs. grandparents of the 
groom, Mrs. Mary Price of 
Weatherford, grandmother 
of the bride, 	and 	Mrs. 
Myrtice Rightmire, great- 
aunt of the 	bride, 	of 
Dequeen, Arkansas. 

Stephanie Reed distribut-
ed the rice bags. She was 
attired in a lilac polyester 
gown similar to the atten-
dants gowns. 

For going away. the bride 
and groom were dressed in 
jeans and matching shirts. 

After a honeymoon trip to 
San Antonio. the couple will 
be at home at Camelot 
Apartments in Brownwood. 

The bride, a 1982 graduate 
of Early High School is 
presently employed with 
Hullum Automotive. The 
groom a 1980 graduate of 
Early High School is employ-
ed by A and H Oil Company. 

The rehearsal dinner was 
hosted by the groom's pa-
rents at Underwood's Cafe-
teria on June 11. 

A lingerie shower was 
given for the bride by Renea 
Biehl, Sandra Biehl, and 
Gina Miller in the home of 
Renea and Sandra Biehl. 

A miscellaneous shower 
was given by Moe Bean. Pat 
Carruth, Sandra Biehl, 
Gladyce Rasberry, Suzanne 
Gage. Kathy Shephard and 
Nancy Blackstock at the 
Early Church.  of Christ. 

A bridal tea was given by 
Mrs. Jerry Biehl, Mrs. 
Arthur Cantwell, Mrs. Tim 
Doss, Mrs. Chick Eoff, Mrs. 
Melvin Fryar. Mrs. George 
Hullum. Mrs. Joe Reagan 
and Mrs. Bill Thedford in the 
Thedford home. 

A rice bag party was held 
in the home of the bride's 
parents. 

A brides maid luncheon 
was held in the home of 
Sandra Biehl, the day of the 
wedding. 

Renae is the daughter of 
the farmer Glenda Penning-
ton. She is the granddaugh-
ter of the late Mr. and Mrs. 
Dick Pennington. 
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KOKOMO NEWS 

By Zelda Jordan 
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t  GET THEM HERE 

COMM 
WATCHES 

and 
WATCH 
BANDS 

AN EXTRA NICE SELECTION 

Custom 
Hay Baling 
STAN CLARR 

734-2598 

WELCOME 
TO SERVICES 

ofthe 
GORMAN CHURCH 

OF CHRISTE  
ODELL CARTER, Minister 

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES 
Mil 	(1 ASS   10:00 a.m. 

W010.l411) 	  10:45 a.m. 
• I '•i:NG W0100111' 	  6:00 p.m. 

LADIFS :LASS 	 10:00 a.m. 
'A' 	SIM* EVENING 	  7:00 P.M. 

• 

NI ATTRESSES 
New and Renovate 
Choice of ticking 
Choice of firmness 
New innerspring unit 
New mattress guarantee 

Western Mattress Co. 
1507 Austin Ave. 

BROWNWOOD. TEXAS 
an Gounan Call Collect 

915-646.8944 
7-23-fnc. 

DUBLIN ZERO LOCKER 
Dublin, Tsui 76446 

Phone 117-445-2424 

ustom Slaughter And 
Processing 

CHOICE FED BEEF 
FOR SALE 

WHOLE - HALVES • QUARTERS r--4 

,..A:l 
7, 

 

Jerry Westmonland, Mow 4'1  

GORMAN 
PHARMACY 
George Simmons, Pharmacist 

C34-2859 	 GORMAN 

the ay or, 
10% OFF 

All Items 
in stock 
Larry Mahan - 

Justin and 
Wolverine BOOTS 

BOLO'S - BELTS - 
BILLFOLDS - 

PIPINS- 
BOOT BAGS - 
HAT BANDS 

FREE 
Initial 

Monogram 
on All 

Western Shirt 

closed each Monday 

BIG J's BOOTS 
(DOWNTOWN) GORMAN, TEXAS 

OPEN 9:00 A. M. TO 5:00 P. H. 

Phone 734-2840 	Jolene Gilliland, Owner 

GORMAN PROGRESS, JUNE 16, 1982 Clyde C. Capers 
Service Saturday 

Clyde C. Capers, 75, of 
Ranger died at 2:04 P.m. 
Thursday at his home. 

Graveside services were 
at 11 a.m. Saturday at 

CUSTOM HAY BAILING: 
Round bales, Mrs. Adren 
Bryant, 734-2642. 	2-6.17 c. 

FOR SALE: Nice three bed-
room house, nice location, 
fully carpeted. completely 
remodeled. Shown by ap-
pointment only. Phone 734- 
2417. 	 5-5-27p WE BUY 

JUNK CAMS AND 
MOTORCYCLES 

734-2884 
Mason Auto Parts 

Gorman, Te‘a,  

Weaver Cemetery in Gor-
man. The Rev. Richard Wat-
son officiated, directed by 
Edwards Funeral Home of 
Ranger. 

Born Jan. 23, 1907, in Com-
anche County. He was a 
welder. 

Survivors are one brother, 
-Lonnie Capers of Gorman; 

two step-brothers, R.V. 
Capers of Breckenridge and 
S.T. Capers of Fort 
Stockton; and one half-
sister, Willie Mae Smith of 
Abilene. 

WANTED: Hay to bale in 
square bales. Would possibly 
bale some on shares. Will 
also haul. R. C. Harrington, 
"14-2150. 	4.6-17 C. 

The first American flag 
with fifty states was un-
furled on July 4, 1960 
at the Fort McHenry Nation-
al Monument in Baltimore, 
Maryland. 

Angelo spent last week with 
her grandparents, Mr. and 
Mrs. Frank Hallmark in 
Eastland and Mrs. Dora 
Garrett. Mrs. Garrett and• 
Mr. and Mrs. Jimmy Little 
carried Amy to Abilene on 
Sunday to meet her mother, 
Mrs. Lavelle Hallmark and 
Becky and LeVi and visited 
with Mr. and Mrs. Tim Fails 
and Cody. 

Loolth
omits rrrrrr/aunraniiarnuiu/irrairr

ritt A/MThe WAITADis  
$20,000.00 REBATE-

on this $35,000.00 house that 
is only with $15,000.00. 

SOUND RIDICULOUS? 
You're right!!! 	At Art's 
Mobile Homes, Inc., we sell 
homes without all the gim-
micks. New 2 bedroom fully 
furnished home delivered 
with air worth more than 
515,000.00, but that's what is 
offered for today. Other sum-
mer specials to see. HUGE 
INVENTORY. Some pre-
owned homes in stock. For 
more information call 817-
573-4551 or Metro 572-1574. 

AUTHORIZED 
FLEETWOOD DEALER 

1-6-16 C. - 

FOR SALE: 10 acres, all 
costal, excellent well, city 
water, extra nira 16 foot wide 
energy co 10) Mobile hone, 
A/H, 2 . 	.).101° ar 
garaoa c.c.%) OSIMA‘33.-r, 
It 	t 	truit trees. 
A.. extra clean cetup. Cob-
burn Realty, 893-6666, De 
Leon. 	 fnc. 

FOR SALE: Blue Healer and 
Black Healer pups, and 

started pups. Wormed and 
shots. W. F. Duske, 734-2111 

in Gorman. 	52-2-12-83 P 

PATIO SALE: Thursday, Fri-
day and Saturday, second 
house on right, Mangum 
Road, Carbon, Texas. Child-
ren and men's clothes, 
household items and many 
misc. items. 	1.6-17 C. 

FOR SALE: 15 acres of land, 
approximately 3 miles west 
of gorman. $7,000. Call 214- 
254-2142. 	4-7-8 C. 

COMBINE FOR SALE: Open 
56 Model International 503, 
14ft. header, butane, work-
ing condition, $3,100. Stan 
Clark, 734-2589. 	4-6-24 

I do carpenter work, large 
or small. All typestof weld-
ing. fencing. new and repair. 
Gerald Scitern, 	• 817-734- 
2720. 

WANTED: Babysitting in my 
home or yours. Rene Wilson 
at 734-2907 or 734-2816. 

1-6-17 P. 

FOR SALE: 1975, 4 door 
LTD, 6,000 miles, clean, 
good condition, one owner, 
$2,000. Lee Fields, Call 639-
2266. 	 2-6-17 P. 

FOR SALE: Fresh graden 
vegetables, squash, yellow 
acorn and butternut. Black-
eyed peas, cucumbers and 
carrots. 	sweet corn will 
be ready in a few days. David 
Ethredge, 734-2072. 6-17fnc 

GARAGE SALE: Friday and 
Saturday 10:00 a.m. to 6:00 
p.m. on Hwy 6 W. in Carbon. 
Jewelry, clothes, shop tools 
and camper trailer. 1-6-17 c. 

HELP WANTED: Respon-
sible lady to live with elderly 
woman near Gorman. Duties 
to administer medication 
correctly and assist with 
housework. Salary and days 
off negotiable. Phone 639- 
2476. 	 2-6-24 C. 

FOR SALE:• Two bedroom 
house. tun lots, nice cement 
cella- torn lot near school 
and hrsp,tal. Tommy Clark, 
734-210" 	6-3-FNC. 

Bond, Shannon and Brian, 
Woodrow Browning, Mrs. 
Bemeice Rodgers, Mrs. 
Wanda Rainey. Mrs. Cullen 
Rodgers, and Mrs. 	Bill 
Joiner. Albert Hendricks, 
Woodrow Browning, Wanda 
Rainey and Bro. Jim An- 
drews accompanied 	by 
Glynda Bond at the piano 
rendered special music. 

Those visiting with Mr. 
and Mrs. J. C. Clearman 
during the weekend and 
attending the Clearman Re-
union on Saturday at the 
Kokomo Community Center 
were Jamie, Ann, Karley and 
Kristi Clear-man of Lawn. 
Gary, Nanetta, Cathy and Jo 
Beth Thompson of Kress, 
Mike, Mary Jo and Kami Jo 
Leonard of Canadian and 
Kendi Clearman of Port 
Neches. Also, Mr. and Mrs. 
Ferral Creager of Kaufman, 
Mr. and Mrs. Alton Freeman 
of Seminole, Mr. and Mrs. 
Hugh Clearman of Lawn, and 
grandson, Derrick Taylor of 
Amarillo, Blanton Clearman 
of Lamesa, Ben Mullings of 
Lamesa, Otis Neill of Slaton, 
Mr. and Mrs. George 
Mounts, Kim and Mark of 
Odessa, Mr. and Mrs. Bill 
Pettiway and Kristi of Mona-
hans and Mr. and Mrs. J. B. 
Neill of Lamesa. 

Kendi Clearman 

CUSTOM HAY CUTTING 
Round or Square 

Sudan Hay for sale. Danny 
Burgess, 734-2697. 2.6-24 C 

FOR SALE: Frigidaire Frost 
Free Refrigator, cooper tone 
brown. Very good condition, 
$200, Contact Odene Savage 
at Artestic Beauty Salon, 
734-2257. 	1-6-17 C. 

FOR SALE: Two bedroom 
house and lot in Desdemona 
(Methodist Parsonage) 758-
2611 or 758-2265. FNC. 

immillommanniiiiania• 

Aws poor BoDy 

FOR SALE: 1973, Grande 
Ville Pontiac with radio and 
air. Good condition. Nelda 
Keith, 734-2981. 	2-6-17 C. 

Vacation Bible School 
Vacation Bible School will 

be held at the Kokomo 
Baptist Church on June 21.25 
beginning at 1:30 p.m. Mon-
day thru Friday. There will 
be classes for age 4 through 
6th grade. Come, and let's 
study about Jesus and His 
love for us together, then 
have fellowship and refresh-
ments. 

Amy Hallmark of San 
Angelo, Alisa Burgess of 
Granbury and Mrs. Mike 
Leonard and Kami Jo of 
Candian were visitors at the 
Kokomo Baptist Church on 
Sunday morning. 

Mr. and Mrs. Cullen Rod-
gers were in Austin on 
Thursday and Friday for the 
State Baseball Playoff. Three 
of their grandsons, 	Joe, 
Bruce and Bart Rodgers were 
on the Midlothian team that 
place second in the State. 

Visiting during the past 
few days with Bro. and Ms. 
Joe O'Neal were her brother 
and sister-in-law, Kelly and 
Jewel Scott of Hamlin, their 
daughter and 	son-in-law, 
Sharon and Nathan Mearse, 
Mrs. Denice Redman, 
Jeremy, Christi and Brian 
and Matthew Freeman all of 
Odessa, and Frank Lindsey 
of Lake of the Pines in East 
Texas. 

Also visiting the O'Neals 
were Mr. and Mrs. Jesse 
Parker, Bro. and Mrs. Bruce 
Thomas, Mr. Ardith Pitman 
and Steve Revels all of 
Gorman, Mr. and Mrs. Floyd 
Burke of Lake Leon and Bro. 
Jim Andrews. 

Those from the Kokomo 
Baptist Church going to the 
Gorman Care Center for the 
Sunday afternoon church ser-
vice were Bro. Jim Andrews, 
Mr. and Mrs. Albert Hend-
ricks, Mr. and Mrs. J. L. 
Morrow, Mr. and Mrs. Joe 

gers. 
Ben Mullings of Phoenix, 

Arizona, Blanton Clearman 
of Lamesa, and J. C. Clear-
man visited with Mr. 
and at Albert Hendricsk 
on Friday. 

Mr. and Mrs. W. 0. 
Baker, Jr. of Carter, Okla-
homa and Mrs. Roy Buch-
anan, Kelly and Yancy of 
Clyde visited with Mr. and 
Mrs. Albert Hendricks on 
Saturday. The Buchanan's 
and Hendrick's also visited 
with Mrs. W. A. O'Neal in 
Gorman. 

Wynelle Brown, Nancy 
Hendricks, Zelda Jordan, 
Naoma Morrow and Ava 
Rodgers attended the dedi-
cation ceremony of the new 
flag and flag pole on the 
Eastland County Courthouse 
lawn in Eastland on "Flag 
Day" June 14, and the 
reception following in the 
county agents office. 

Bob Rodgers and Kevin, 
Jason and Corby of Brown-
wood visited on Monday iwth 
Mrs. Berneice Rodgers. 

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Graham 
of McAlester, Oklahoma are 
visiting this week with his 
mother. Mrs. Esther Graham 
and his siter, Mr. and Mrs. 
D. F. Eaves. Mrs. Eaves, 
Mrs. Esther Graham and 
Mrs. Bill Graham enjoyed a 
trip to Fort Worth on Mon-
day. 

Mr. Ben Rollins was in 
Morenci, Arizona recently to 
visit with Benny Rollins and 
family and Jana Cross and 
family and attended the high 
school graduation of 
Michelle Cross. 

Mr. and Mrs. Richard 
Nachtigall, Taylor and Trevis 
of Morgan Mill were Sunday 
night visitors with Mr. and 
Mrs. Vernon Fields and 
Lindell. 

Lenny Morrow was admit-
ted to the Eastland Memorial 
Hospital on Monday. Lenny 
we hope you will soon be well 
and back home. 

Amy Hallmark of San 

of Port 
Neches spent last week with 
her grandparents, Mr. and 
Mrs. J. C. Clearman and 
cousins, Cathy and Jo Beth 
Thompson and Kami Jo 
Leonard of Canadian, who 
spent the past two weeks 
with their grandparents. 

Mr. and Mrs. Doyle Lynn 
Clark and Robbie of Comfort 
spent the weekend with her 
mother, Mrs. Lavelle Rod- 

FOR SALE: Cozy 1 bedroom 
house, with garage and stor- 
age building in Gorman Call 
Sandy Mcrris. 	CI5-643- 
3535 or nights 
2883.  

'13-646-
ENC. 

I 11/2  Miles North of Carbon 11  

on. Hwy. 6 
I Phone 639-2426 

I
Free Estimates 

I AUTO GLASS INSTALLED AND.  

INSURANCE CLAIMS PROMPTLY HANDLED,  bi•  I 

1 	 WE WORK ON AMERICAN AND IMPORTED 
CARS AND TRUCKS 

Ilms me um a ussinaum • im um an 

COLONES 
and 

AFTER SHOE 
SETS 

Say It Specie With 
Hallmark 
Cards 

FOR SALE: Very nice king 
size bed, complete with mat- 
tress, box springs, 	head 
board, frame, sheets, blan-
kets, pillows and bedspread, 
Call 817-893-6832. 	1-6-17 

Summer's coming... 
So's HOT weather! 

Cool the 
energy crunch 

with 
THE GE 

SUMMER 
COMFORT 
MACHINE. 

PERSONAL- Do you need, 
family, sex or love advice? 
Please call FREE 
1-800-223-4141. Every week 
day night from 11 p.m. til 2 
a.m.-Sally Jessey Raphael 
or listen on FM 97. T-tnf 

FOR SALE: 17 ft. travel 
trailer. self-contained, sleeps 
5. New tires. L. F. Kellogg, 
734-2347. 	4-8-FNC. 

JEWELRY 
REPAIR 

STONE SETTING - 
RING SIZING - 
ENGRAVING - 

PROMPT SERVICE 
We Buy or Take 

In Trade 
Your Old Go 1d 

CRAIG 
JEWELRY 

893-2522 De Leon 

BIG GARAGE SALE: at 707 
S. Lamar in De Leon this 
Friday and Saturday June 18 
and 19. Starting at 9:00 a.m. 
each morning. Clothes (lots 
of jeans) books, shoes, toys, 
dishes, linens, boots, and 
much more. 	1-6-17 C. FOR SALE: All metal utility 

trailer, good condition. new 
tires. L. F. Kellogg, 734- 
2347. 	 4-8-FNC. 

- - id _ 
--" 1 1, 

Now at 

&x.1 AIR 
CONDITIONING 

FUR CARPET CLEANING 
$19.95 - First Normal Room 

$15.00 . each additional room 
$5.00 each Bath and Hall 
$05.00 for 	each 	Anti-Soil 

Randall Rogers 
Office 	 Dome 
629-1121 	647-1211 

7-2-ENC. 

Stephen's 
Studio 

The General Electric 
Executive central air 
conditioner costs less 
to use than older and 
less efficient air con-
ditioners. 

The secret s in the extra-
large coil.  it makes the high 
efficiency GE compressor 
even more efficient And. 
lets face it. energy savings 
can mean big money say-
inos these days. You can 
keep your cool and save on 
energy. 

START YOUR ENERGY 
SAVINGS PROGRAM NOW. 

DIRECT COLOR 
PORTRAITS 

PHO I °GRAPH).  WORK 
tl-e 	51.a': 5 

4:6" 	 tne - 
e - e•;,-sa.."; e" 

DR. 
CLAY 

SALYER 
Chiropractor 
445-2205 

200 E. Blackjack 
Dublin, Texas 

Tuesday through 

105 S. Patrick 	445-37O5 

WANTED 
R.N. and I..V.N. Nurses 

ka. 11:011p.m. to 7:00 a.m. 
shin. 

JaJ AIR 
CONDITIONING 

Phone 629-2251 
Eastland, Texas 

he bring good things to life. 

Blackwell Hospital 

Gorman. Texas 
734-2294 

3-12 FNC. 

TUCKER AUCTION CO. 
Monthly Consignment Sales 

FIRST SAT. OF EACH MONTH 1:00 P. M. 

MERCHANDISE CONSIGNM ENTS ACCEPTED 
Estate, Farm, and 

Liquidation Sales Also Conducted 
FRED TUCKER, AUCTIONEER (TXS082-1152) 

PHONE 811-629-1956 

Approximately '2 Mile Off FM2563 
in Flatwoods Community 

GENERAL ELECTRIC 

. s. 
See 

across 
Display 

from 
of 

Football 
Monuments 

Stadium 

MONUMENTS 
Riley 

ERA 
-Gardner 

BOX 
MAUPIN, 

848 

Memorial 

GORMAN 

--- 
Agent 

Hamilton 

ALL KINDS 
OF INSURANCE 

Any Time You Have An 
INSURANCE PROBLEM. . . 

Give Us a Call 
Gorman 

Insurance Agency 
Mary Jeffs 

Phone 734-2312 	Gorman 

'tHE GORMAN PROGRESS 
Entered as 2nd Class Mail at 

the Post Office in Gorman, 
Texas 7b454. Under the Act 
of March 3. 1878. Published 
on Thursday at Gorman. 
Eastland County. Texas 
,76454. 
• Publication No. 222780 
Second Class Postage Paid at 
Gorman. Texas 76454. 

Joe Bennett, Publisher 
Estelle Craddock, Editor 

Lonnie Bennett, Asst. Editor 
and Photographer 

eSUBCRIPTION RATES 
Eastland and Comanche Co. 

$6.00 Per Year 
All other subscriptions 

$8.00 Per Year 
'Display Rate 

$1.20 Per Col. Inch 
Classified Advertisements 

7 Cents Per Word 
Minimum Charge - S1.40 

Card of I tic-  !is - $1.50 



SAM YOUNG 
Sam, Young, 76, of Ranger 

a retired farmer, died Sun-
day morning June 13, 1982 at 
his home. Servies were at 11 
a.m. Tuesday at Edward 
Funeral Home. 

George Young, a minister 
from Lubbock, officiated. 
Burial was at Alemeda 
Cemetery, south of Ranger. 

Born Nov. 25, 1905, at Red 
River Parish in Louisiana, he 
came to Texas with his 
parents when he was a small 
boy. They farmed near 
Desdemona, moving to Ran-
ger about six years ago. 

Survivors include two sis-
ters. Viola Box of Ranger and 
Mrs. Minnie Ash of Stephen- 

A heavyweight on a long 
wire set to !winging will 
appear to change the 
direction of its swing. In 
fact, it is the earth's rotation 
that moves the ground 
underneath the pendulum. 

vile; a sister-in-law, Mrs. 
Carmen Young of Ranger; 
and many nieces and neph-
ews. 

Pallbearers were Lee 
Crawford, Dwaine Crawford, 
Pete Crawford, A. J. Tanner, 
Bob Barnhill and Doc Ains-
worth. 

POLITICAL 
COLUMN 

District offices $50.00 
County" offices $50.00 
State offices $50.00 
Justice Precinct $25.00. 
All political adver-

tisements paid for by friends 
of candidates or candidates 
must bear at least one 
signature and address. 

Political advertising 
reflecting adversely upon 
the character of a person 
will be refused. 

Political advertising 
charged for at a rate of $1:20 
ner column inch. 

U.S. House of 
Representatives 

17th District 
Charles Stenholm 

,i5th District 
Jim Parker 

DECK DAD OUT WITH THESE 

Fr SPECIALS! 

New 
TIES 

By Sweet 

$5 to 
$8.50 

GI 

9 

VAN HEUSEN 

Dress Shirts 
$16.50 to $19.50 

LARGE 
SELECTION 

VAN HEUSEN-WINGLER- 
CAMPJS & VANDERBILT 

Knit 
Shirts 

$10 to $20 

SHORT cIFFvF 

Wrangler Western 
SHIRTS 

$20.00 to $24.95 
ACTION SLACKS 

By LEVI 328 

i 

UM al' 

Ar. 
:a 

!R1 lit 
:144 
'al Isis 

HUBBARD 
SLACKS 

$20 to 
$30 pr. 

POLY-COTTON 

SHAWL 
ROBES 

$18 

MEN'S 3 PIECE 

Curlee Suits 
GOOD SUMMER COLORS 

$155 to $182 

PAJAMAS 
$12.95 To 

$18.95 

WELLCO 
MEN'S 

HOUSE 
SHOES 
$8.95 

to 
$16.95 

LINENIZED 

Gold Toe SOCKS -$4.00 pair 

Red Label 
T-SHIRTS 
& BRIEFS 
Hanes 

Men's JEWELRY 
CHAINS - ID BRACELETS -

MONEY CLIPS - KEY RINGS 

AND COLLAR CLIPS 

Tank or T style tops 

and br els of cool 

combed cotton 

Eoiy-core) 

$4.00 To $6.00 

WESTERN STRAPS & BUCKLES 
$10 to $30 

BILIMIDS 

Briefs - 3-$7.19 
T-Shirts - 3-$8.99 
A-Shirts - 341.19 

100% 
Cotton 

ARAMIS $12 to $16.95 
SPRAY COLOGNE 

7 1/2 OZ. 

$7.00 
DEPARTMENT STORE 

(DOWNTOWN) GORMAN, TEXAS 

sr 

Save $10 on Our 
• 

Lowest Price Washer 

1p.aur 

VS---) - 7 

Chest Freezer - Save $20 

Save $10 
on our best-selling Dryer 

QFllvielliefil credit 
AcrO• SPoNsopiD 
[Atoll sniviCE 

•• 

, 

Refrigerator - Save $20 
• 14.1 cu. ft. • Full-width adjustable shelves 
• Convenient up-front temperature controls • 
In White. Hark est Gold or Almond reg. 619.95 

Now 599.95 
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Obituaries 
KOKOMO EH CLUB MEET 

IN HOME OF 
LAVELLE RODGERS 

The kokomo Extension 
Homemakers club met in the 
home of Mrs. Lavelle Rod-
gers at 2:00 p.m. Monday for 
the regular monthly meeting. 

Mrs. Wynell Brown, presi-
dent presided at the meeting 
leading in the club theme, 
creed and prayer. 

Lavelle Rodgers gave the 
devitional using Luke 22:32. 

Mrs. Anna Laura Clear-
man gave the opening pray-
er. 

Mrs. Bernice Rodgers 
gave the club and treasurer 
report. 

Roll Call was answered by 
"What I Enjoy About My 
Neighbors." and "Someth-
ing I Plan To Enter at 
Achievement Day." 

Anna Laura Clearman 
gave a most interesting pro-
gram on "Homemade 
Mixes" vs. "Commercial 
Mixes". 

Mrs. Brown reported that 
S members attended the flag 
dedication and raising cere-
mony in Eastland. 

The Texas Flag used in the 
9:30 a.m. ceremony on the 
courthouse lawn had flown 
over the State Capitol on 
June 11 and 12 and was a gift 
from State Senator Bob 
Glasgow. A new United 
States Flag was also given. 

Refreshments consisted of 
salad plate, pickles, chips, 
dips, ham cubes, strawberry 
cake, whipped cream, tea, 
cokes and coffee, The serv-
ing table was covered with a 
yellow cloth and centered 
with a blue rose centerpiece. 

Members attending were 

of Abilene spent the week-
end with Mr. and Mrs. Rim 
Pack. Stan was guest speak-
er on Sunday at the Church 
of Christ. 

Melvin and Clarene Den-
son announces the arrival of 
their grandaughter, Emily 
Jo, born March 20. 1982 at 
the Methodist Hospital in 
Dallas. She weighed 7lbs. 15 
oz. Her parents are Larry 
and Paula Denson and sister 
Laura Bryn of Garland. 
Other grandparents are Mr. 
and Mrs. C. E. Duckworth of 
Garland. 

featuring the internationally 
acclaimed entertainer, Andy 
Williams, will kick off the 
campaign. This will be 
followed with the West Texas 
Oil & Gas Exposition on July 
22.24, the LaJet Classic, a 
PGA sanctioned golf tour-
nament at Fairway Oaks Golf 
& Racquet Club on Oct. 4-10. 
and Climaxed with the 4th 
Annual Joint Venture for 
Crippled Children Oilfield 
Equipment & Services Sale 
on Wednesday, December 1, 
1982. 

Bankston spent almost two 
decades as a roustabout and 
pumper for Chevron Oil 
Company before he opted for 
a full-time occupation with 
the oil art. The run-down oil 
company in his cartoon, 
"Poor Boy Oil Company," is 
operated by a pudgy, lacka- 

Mr. and Mrs. Stan Haney 

daisical character known as 
"Red" and immortalized in 
the cartoon series, which 
appears in many newspapers 
across 	the 	five 
-state oil belt. 

Bankston will appear at 
the West Texas Oil & Gas 
Exposition with his well-
know oil truck from the 
cartoon series, and will .cus-
tomize copies of the new 
JVCC cartoon for the general 
public as a- benefit for the 
West Texas Rehabilitation 
Center. 

CARTOONIST JOINS 
WEST TEXAS REHAB. 
Cartoonist Gordon Bank-

ston of Odessa, Texas has 
joined the West Texas Reha-
bilitation Center's Joint Ven-
utre for Crippled Children 
ranks by creating a cartoon 
for the fund raising event 
based on his popular syndi-
cated cartoon series called 
the "Oil Patch". 

The Joint Venture for Crip-
pled Children, a cooperative 
effort between the petroleum 
industry and the West Texas 
Rehabilitation Center, is a 
multi-faceted event which 
plays a major role in provid-
ing services without charge 
to more than 10,000 handi-
capped -children and adults 
each year. 

The July 9th banquet in 
the Abilene Civic Center 

Ann Brazell and daughter 
of Grand Prairie visited the 
week-end with her mother, 
Mrs. Carrie Can. 

Mrs. Robin Byers, Mrs. 
Connie Kirkland and Kim of 
Waxachaxie spent the week-
end with Mrs.Leata Powers. 

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Scott, 
Judy, Karen and John from 
Athens have recently moved 
to the former R. L. Sharp 
Home. 

Mrs. Sidney Wilcox and 
Children from Rule have 
recently moved to the former 
Lee Jerngan home. 	We 
"Welcome" these families to 
our town. 

The ladies monthly 'social 
will be in the home of Mrs. 
Clyde Paul with co-hostess 
Mrs. Dorthy Tidwell. next 
month on July 12th. 

-G p-- 
GORMAN CARE CENTER 

JETTIE DANIELS 
Last weeks Bingo winners 

were: Game I Stella Swanner 
No. 2. Mary Timmons, No. 3. 
Nancy Holloway 	No. 4. 
Lonnie Capers. Black Out 
Game: 011ie Nelson. 

Tana Sharp, called Bingo 
as I was in Abilene all day 
attending an Oct. Din. Meet-
ing. 

Those helping her were: 
Mrs. Jessie Atchison and 
Kent Bridges. 

Ithank each of you very 
much. 

Had a nice turn out for 
Bible Studay Wednesday. 
Mrs. Ruby McCoy, gave our 
Bible Study, on John 4 verses 
6 thru 30, then sang a song, 
which was beautiful. The 
service was enjoyed very 
much by everyone. 

Thanks Ruby. 
The last Wednesday, the 

30th is still open for a 
volunteer. 

Had a very good singing 
Thursday Night. Thanks to 
all those who came, hope 

• 

'State Senator 
Bob Glasgow Democrat Good sources of vitamin E 

include wheat germ oil, green 
leafy vegeta bl es, legumes, 
nuts, eggs and meat. 

County Judge 
Scott Bailey 

District Attoney 
Clyde Stanley "Stan" 

Boose - Republican 
Emory Walton, 

lncum bent. 
(Paid Political adv. by can- 
didates listed above) 

you'll be with us this Thurs-
day. 

Thanks for the green 
beans that came our way last-
Monday. 

Mmmes. Ava Rodgers, Wy-
nell Brown, Zelda Jordan, 
Wanda Rainey. Anna Laura 
Clearman, Nancy Hendricks, 
Berenice Rodgers and Naomi 
Morrow. 

Wynell Brown, president 
Nancy Hendricks, Reporter 

Save on 	These 
Whin ol 

APPLIANCES 

Save $10 on Refrigerated Air 

Appliances • High-Efficiency • Deluxe front • Energy 
Saving Optithis • AHF 1001 10,000 BTU, 
115 Volt, reg. 449.95 	Now 

439.95 
AHF 140-4, 14,000 BTU, 230 Volt, reg. 529.95 

Now 519.95  
• 4 Automatic Cycles • Cool 

Super Surgilator Agitator • White 
Down Care • 

only reg. 389.95 

Now 379.95 
Model LA5300XK 

•an 

Whitroi 

Upright Freezer-Save $10 
• 15.9 cu. n. • Textured steel door • key-
eject lock • Defrost drain reg. 529.95 

Now 519.95 
Whirlpool Model EV160FXK 

Save $10 on 
Best-Selling WAsher 

• 5 Automatic cycles • cooldown care • 
easy-clean lint filter • In White, Harvest Gold 
or Almond reg. $419.95 

Now 409.95 Model LA5700XK 

• 9.0 cu. n. of storage into 37 by 27 3/4" of tloor 
space • Power interruption light • Simulated 
Walnut Grain Vinyl-on-Steel Lid • Almond color 
• 2 lift-out Baskets. reg. 379 q5 

Now 359.95 
Model EHH090F 

• Cool-down care to help prevent wrinkles 
• 3 temps. - S cycles • In White, Harvest 
Gold or Almond 

Now 319.95 reg. 329.95 

Model LE5700XK 

Model EHT141AK 

PHONE 734-1227 - - 60194AN I 



SALE-A-BRATION 
BERNINA JUNE 15-26 
$200 OFF BERNINA 830 with Cabinet 
FREE Portable with purchasee of 

830 BERNINA LUMOGLOW LAMP 
REGULAR $33,95- on Sale $29.95 

SWISS GMADE 

Announcing. 
BERNINA Sewing Machine Sales, 

Service, Supplies now available in 
Eastland - Ranger and Gorman 

SUE'S 
FABRICS 

EIL 
DRAPERIES 

426 MAIN 
RANGER , TEXAS 

Ask for Sue Allsup 
647-1729 

HOUSE OF JOY 

ki 	1706 W. COMMERCE 
EAS TLAND, TEXAS 

Ask for Moonyean Stacy 
629-1319 

Ask for Joy Campbell, Authorized Dealer 
DOWNTOWN  GORMAN .  734-2121 

Fog  THE FIRST 
NATIONAL BANK 

GORMAN so—ran, -rs>cataro-a---ca ANC 

ANOTHER FIRST FROM FIRST NATIONAL! 
NOW YOU CAN OPEN A CHECKING OR SAVINGS ACCOUNT WITHOUT LEAVING THE COMFORT OF YOUR HOME! 

Just follow these simple instructions and you 
leaving home. We will even furnish your first 

account with can open a checking account or a savings 
order of checks free of charge. 

us without 

1.  
2. Number of signatures required 
3. 3a, 3b, 
4. Mailing 
5. Initial (or amount of) deposit 
6. 6a, 6b; 
*7. 7a, 7b; 

*Do not sign if you do not want this 

Title of account 	  Print or type 
to make withdrawals 	  Print or type 

3c; signature (s) of authorized persons 	  Sign 
address 	  Print or type 

Print or type 
Type of account (checking or savings) 	  Check one 
Signature of joint account survivorship 	  Sign 

*8. Number of signatures required to make withdrawals 	  Print or type 
*Same as number 2 

9. 9a, 9b; Signatures of authorized persons 	  Sign 
10. Social Security Number 	  Print or type 
11. Telephone (Home and Business) 	  Print or type 

Use this handy application 
202 West 8th Street 

Cisco, Texas 

form or drop by one of our TELLER-24 
601 West Main Street 
Eastland, Texas 

OFFICES located at: 
Highway 80 East 
Ranger, Texas 

Forms are also available at our home office: First National Bank, Gorman. 

Complete these forms and return by Mail, along with your deposit to First 
Gorman, Texas 76454. 

National Bank, Box 38, 

1 .Title of Account 
SIGNATURE CARD 2. No. of Signatures 

Required 

FIRST NATIONAL BANK. GORMAN, TEXAS  
In receiving items for deposit or collection, this bank acts only as depositor's collecting 

agent and assumes no responsibility beyond the exercise of due care. All items are credited 
subject to final payment in cash or solvent credits. This bank will not be liable for default or 
negligence of Its duly selected correspondents nor for losses in transit, and each correspondent 
so selected shall not be liable except for its own negligence. This bank or its correspondents 
may send items, directly or indirectly to any bank, including the payor, and accept its draft or 
credit as conditional payment in lieu of cash; it may charge back any item at any time before 
final payment, whether returned or not, also any item drawn on this bank not good at close of 
business on day deposited. 

I hereby agree to the by-laws, rules and regulations of the above mentioned bank, govern- 
ing deposits made In its checking department now and/or hereafter adopted by said bank. 

From 

JOINT ACCOUNT—PAYABLE TO EITHER OR SURVIVOR 

We agree and declare that all funds now, or hereafter,  dep0311d in this account are, and 
shall be our joint property and owned by us as joint tenants with right of survivorship, and not 
as tenants in common; and upon the death of either of us any balance in said account shall 
become the absolute property of the survidor. The entire account or any part thereof may be 
withdrawn by, or upon the order of, either of us or the survivor. 

It is especially agreed that withdrawals of funds by the survivors shall be binding upon to 
and upon our heirs, next of kin, legatees, assigns and personal representatives. 

3a Authorized Signature 

7a 	  

7b 	  

JOINT ACCOUNT—TWO OR MORE SIGNATURES REQUIRED 

All moneys now or at any time deposited by us, with this bank to the credit of this account 
sr and shall be so deposited by us and received by the bank upon the following terms and 
tonditions for repayment namely: that the amount thereof shall be paid by the bank to us, or 

upon the written order of any 8a 	  such persons so entitled to payment; and 
without reference to the original ownership of the moneys deposited, all withdrawals must 

contain 8h 	  of the following signatures: 

3b Authorized Signature 

3c Authorized Signature 

4. Address 

Date opened 5 .  Initial Deposit 	 Character of Account 

COW.fir- 
6a CHECKING 	 6b SAVINGS 

9a 	  

9b 	  

10 	  

11 	  

with these Gift Specials 
elf I lit Dad! • 

50% OFF 
SAVE $70 

MEN'S 
SUITS & 

SPORT COATS 
by MC - 

HUBBARD - 
CAMPUS - 

CRICKET EER 

Arrow Short Sleeve 

Shirts $995 
Each 

Reg. $ 1600  to s18°° each 

W. H. Smith 
Dept. Store 

Dress Shoes 
(one group) 

50%0FF 
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Facts About Homeowner's SENIOR CITIZENS NEWS 
Insurance Policy 

Do you understand your 
coverage 	on 	your 
homeowner's insurance 
policy? Many people think 
they are fully insured...but 
aren't. 

First, its important to 
know the amount of in-
surance you carry should be 
related to the replacement 
value - not the market value -
of your home. Look at the 
record. From 1970 to 1980, on 
average: 

• house maintenance and 
repair costs rose 130 per-
cent; 

• private residential con-
struction costs sky rocketed 
by 156 percent. 

dream that just almost as you 
wished it. I guss that is why I 
dreamed that I would make a 
certain grade on my teachers 
exam. Tho I actually told a 
neighbor boy what I dreamed 
and this is what I made when 
I received my report. 

It was so nice in all boys 
having nice hair cuts in 
school. It is so much niced in 
my opinion. Congratulations 
to you all. 

Good lake to those that 
finished High School: 

Watch those tykers, as 
they glide around with their 
cycles. 

The Rainbling 
Reporter 

your wife cooking your meals 
or using electricty or gas 
made by someone working 
on Sunday. There is always 
two sides and sometimes 
more to every question, my 
side, your side and the right 
side. 

Our sympathy goes out to 
the Clyde Capers family. He 
was sure a perfect man in the 
profession. Always trust-
worthy and proud of his 
work. Remember we must all 
face the Master. 

I notice where Rev. Moon 
claims that he walked and 
talked with Jesus and also 
walked and talked with 
Budda. Such as that is just 
fantasy. I noticed where a 
writer said you may lie down.  
at night and you could 
do a certain thing and in last 
part of the night you will 

house on Monday. On Sun-
day morning the man said 
cream was 10c per pound. I 
told him not to come back. I 
had paid for lumber. Tho ran 
out of money and cold not 
borrow any at Bank in 1929. 
So I borrowed on my Army 
Insurance. All though things 
would change the next year. 
Tho worse, 4 cents for cotton, 
10 cents for oats, with three 
children, wife, and myself, 
plenty to eat. Tho money was 
scare as hens teeth. 

I remember in the middle 
of 30's, I sold some cotton 
and had $25. in my pocket 
and they were taking up 
money to give the pastor and 
family a Christmas present. I 
told them my wife and three 
children belonged there and 
pulled out that money and 
said to them "The Pastor has 
a new car and they all wear 

Once you've determined 
the replacement value of 
your home, the process is 
simple. If you want to be 
assured of full coverage of 
any partial loss or damage, 
your insurance should be 
equal to at least 80% of the 
replacement value of your 
home. If less, wear and tear 
will be considered in reduc-
ing the reimbursement for 
any loss. You could end up 
with a lot less than cost of 
replacement. 

Most major insurers 
automatically 	boost 
coverage on renewal to kee' 
pace with rising values 
Check on this with your in 
surance agent. Also find ow 
how the company deter-
mines replacement cost. 
temember, land value is 
ilways excluded. 

On Mindoro, Philippine 
Islands, it is believed that 
if you laugh while planting 
corn, there will be space 
between the kernels. 

If you are a home owner 
and you haven't reviewed 
your insurance coverage 
recently, NOW is the time to 
do so. 

Burned-up furniture 
wouldn't be fully replaced by 
insurance. Contents of the 
house are usually insured up 
to 50% of amount for which 
the house is insured. A for-
mula, taking depreciation in-
to account, is used for reimj 
bursement. Antiques and 
paintings may be worth 
more. If so, you can arrange 
for coverage at full value for 
an added premium. Jewelry 
and furs are covered against 
theft to only $500 total. Cash 
is insured only up to $100. Ad-
ditional coverage can be pur-
chased. Protection for 
silver-flatware varies -
check to see how much you 
have. 

Make an inventory of your 
furnishings and personal 
property, 	including 
photographs and receipts 
whenever possible. Keep the 

"Memories" 
Hi! To all this Saturday 

evening. Well, the showers 
came again and again. Tho 
we are so lucky to keep on 
missing the terrible destruc-
tive hail storms. 

Just think Summer time is 
almost here. That brings 
back memories of strolling 
down that shady lane as a 
young teenager and holding 
hands with your "sweet-
heart" and building Castles 
for the future. Tho they were 
just like the Castles that 
small children built on the 
beach out of wet sand. The 
Tide would rise and it was 
gone just like the "Down of a 
thistile". Tho it was such 
wonderful dreaming. I was 
taking those special courses 
for teachers exam and I 
heard that a McGlothin fam-
ily was moving to Noah Boll-
inger farm and that they had 
a 17 year old girl. One day as 
I came by on horse back from 
school, I was naturally look-
ing as I passed the house. 
She did not see me tho I saw 
her with a beautiful head of 
curly hair. My heart missed 
two beats. 

I just said "this is the 
one". In a couple of weeks 
they (her uncle) gave a party 

inventory in a safe place 
away from home - it will sup-
port your claim and speed up 
your settlement if you have a 
loss. 

for her and her older brother 
to meet the young people. (I 
was 19'/2 barely a teenager) 
tho I was determined to make 
my play for Onnie that night, 
and we made it 31/4  years 
later. So we, made it, deter-
mined to own our own home. 
We worked so hard after we 
bought the farm to pay for it. 

We were selling sweet 
cream at 55 cents per pound. 
They would pick it up at door 
each day. So we tore a house 
down and bought the lum-
ber. So Dad and I staked and 
laid foundation on Saturday 
and getting ready to start ,  

HEARING TESTS 
ARE IMPORTANT 

If you are have a hearing 
problem of any kind you owe 
it to yourself to have an Elec-
tronic Hearing test made to 
find why and what can be 
done to help you before it is 
too late. The tests are free 
and will only take about 20 
minutes of your time. 

We explain in plain En-
glish what can be done to 
help you, then you make your 
decision. We never try to 
high pressure you into buy-
ing anything. There are thou-
sands of people today suffer-
ing from hard of hearing-
ness. (even some that wear 
Hearing Aids), just because 
they waited too late to do 
something about it...don't let 
this happen to you. 

Mrs. Joe Treadway will 
hold a regular Hearing Aid 
Workshop at the City Hal! in 
Gorman on Monday, June 
21st from 1:30 to 3:30 p.m. 
We invite you tc., come in tor 
your free test. We do repair 
service on most makes of 
Aids, and have a full service 
on cleaning, tubes, batteries 
for your Aid, and can always 
save you money. We are 
Licensed by the State of 
Texas to fit and Dispensing 
of Hearing Aids. We are 
always cluse by when you 
need us. We are in the 
Hamilton office every Friday 
to run speciai tests and assist 
you in every way. 

TREADWAY HEARING 
AID SERVICE 

,Juth Bell 
HAMILTON, TEXAS 

817-386-5918 

NOW OPEN 
GORMAN 

GUN WORKS 
Guns and Ammunition  

BUY - SELL - TRADE 
NEW & USED GUNS  

At K&W Station 
Hwy. 6&8 734-2515 	Gorman 

REUNION TIME 
The Adkison Family met at 

the Gorman Fire Hall one 
Sunua \ the 13th. with 12 
present. So many vacant 
chairs. Decided that this 
would be the final meeting. 

Those present were G. F. 
Bennett; Earl Adkison and 
three grand children Bakers-
field, Cal.; Mr. and Mrs. Jug 
Reed, Hico; Mr. and Mrs. 
Chubby Howard, Iredell; 
Mrs. Mary Prescott, Odessa; 
Bill Prescott, Amarillo; one 
visitor G. E. Bennett, Gur! 
man. 

A wonderful meal. Many 
pictures taken, visiting and 
reminising. Such joys of 
meeting and seeing those 
after one to four years. Tho 
probably the last time for all 
of them to be seen again. 

That is such as life tho. 

nice new clothes, tho I be-
lieve charity begins at home. 
As my children need school 
shoes and some warm 
clothes. That was my honest 
opinion. I would say the 
same today. 

I have heard preachers and 
others say it was wrong to 
work on Sunday. I have 
worked many Sunday's in the 
Army, the oil field, and at 
harvest time. I figure that it 
was no worse sin than ou or 



RETURN REGISTRATION FORM AND CHECK PAYABLE TO: 
Tarleton State University, Continuing Education 

Box T-528, Tarleton Station 
Stephenville, Texas 76402 

Name 	  Social Security # 	  
First 	Last 

Address 
Street 	 City 	 State 	 Zip 

Home Phone 	  Business Phone 	  
PLEASE REGISTER ME IN THE FOLLOWING CONTINUING EDUCATION CLASSES: 

Course Title 

  

Fee 

    

Course Title 

  

Fee 

    

Course Title 

  

Fee 

UNLESS NOTIFIED YOU ARE OFFICIALLY ENROLLED 

TARLETON STATE UNIVERSITY 
Stephenville, Texas 

SUMMER 1982 CONTINUING EDUCATION COURSE SCHEDULE 
COURSE BEGIN END HOURS C.E.U. DAY ROOM FEE TIME INSTRUCTOR 

6:30-8:30 p.m. Decorative Tole Painting June 21 July 15 16 1.6 M-Th Assm. Rm. Leatherwood $35 
Interpersonal Communication June 22 July 15 16 1.6 (SUB) 
Consumer Buying - Meat Products June 25 July 16 1.6 T-Th 6:30-8:30 p.m. D. Hines $35 
Interior Design I 	 June 28 August 2 12 1.2 T-Th 6:30-8:30 p.m. TSU Meat R. Hines $35 
Interior Design II 
Tech. of Babysitting 

July 1 
June 28 

August 5 
July 1 

12 
8 

1.2 
.8 M 6:30-8:30 p.m. 

Lab 
H.E. Boone $28 

Canine Obedience June 22 August 10 8 .8 Th. 6:30-8:30 p.m. H.E. Boone $28 
Nursing Leadership June 14 July 12 10 1.0 MTWTh 3:00-5:00 p.m. Boone $20 
Tot Lot June 22 July 8 0 0 T 6:30-8:00 p.m. Peek $28 
Basics for Borrowers June 22 July 6 6 .6 M 7:00-9:00 p.m. Sci. 307 Baker $25 
Theatrical Workshop July 9 July 10 12 1.2 T-Th 1:00-2:45 p.m. Assm. Rm. Leese $18 
CPR June 26 June 26 6 .6 T 6:30-8:30 p.m. Solley $15 
Beginning Bridge June 21 July 14 16 1.6 F-S 9 a.m.-4 p.m. Fine Arts Mingus $35 

Sat 9-12am/14pm Gillespie $25 
M-W 7:00-9:00 pm McSwain $30 

HOW TO REGISTER 
Early registration will be June 7-11, 1982. It is important that you register during this time. Select 

the program or programs that you want and register in person or by mail. Deadline for registration 
for all classes is 5:00 p.m. June 18, 1982. 

In Person: Student Services, Room 107, Davis Hall, Tarleton State University, just off Lillian 
Street across from Safeway, Monday through Friday, 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. excluding noon. 

By Mail: Complete the registration form and mail, along with check or money order to: Tarleton 
State University Continuing Education, Continuing Education Dept., Box T-528, Tarleton Station, Tx 
76402. 

PLEASE, NO TELEPHONE REGISTRATIONS WILL BE ACCEPTED. 

REFUNDS 
A total refund will be made if the course is cancelled. Ninety percent refund will be made prior to 

the first class meeting. Ten percent refund will be made prior to the second class meting. All 
refunds will be made within twelve days. There will be no refunds after the second class meeting. 
All refund requests are to be made either in person or in writing in Room 107, Davis Hall, Tarleton 
State University Office of Continuing Education. 

DISCOUNT 
All senior citizens over the age of 65 or older will receive a ten percent discount on all courses. 

Tarleton students that are currently enrolled as full-time students are eligible to receive a ten 
percent discount as well. 

TOLE PAINTING 
The art of painting on wood, tin, or glass, using patterns and step by step instructions. Some 

additional supplies will be needed during the course. 

INTERPERSONAL COMMUNICATION 
A comprehensive introductin to communication. Learn to understand yourself, others, use non- 

verbal communication, behavior patterns, and coping with conflict. 

CONSUMER BUYING OF MEAT PRODUCTS 
In this course, learn utilization and preservation of meats. Pick up tips on consumption 

relationships to the cardiovascular system. Buying and selecting of retail cuts, tenderness, and 
price relationship. Gain knowledge of the true difference between prime and good. Learn ways to 
prepare game meats and make homemade sausages. 

INTERIOR DESIGN I 
This course takes a student through the history of housing styles and furniture to designated 

techniques. Study elements and principles of design, including color, structure, furnishing, kitchen, 
bath and other techniques which give your home a truly unique look. 

INTERIOR DESIGN H 
Requires Interior Design I. A more in-depth study, but brings in wall arrangements, utilizing a 

three-room apartment. 
Materials needed for both Interior Design I and H are: 

1. Large notebook binder 	 5. Posterboard 
2. Scissors 	 6. Brush 
3. Glue 	 7. Tracing Paper 
4. Tempera Paint 	 8. No. 2 pencils 

CANINE OBEDIENCE 
Learn commands to give to your dog (heel, sit, etc.). All will be done with dog on leash. No dogs 

under 6 months. No dogs under ten pounds. All dogs must have all immunizations current and be 
free from fleas and ticks. All dog owners should be 10 years or older. Owners are responsible for 
dog's behavior at all times. 

NURSING LEADERSHIP 
The course is designed to cover areas such as leader effectiveness," leadership styles, group 

effectiveness, how to implement changes, and power and politics in the leadersliiistyles. 

TOT LOT 
Art, music, and P.E. activities as well as other learning experiences to be included in this class. 

Ages 3 thru Pre-Kindergarten. Supplies: Scissors, Elmer's glue, crayons, construction paper 
(assort. colors). Put in cigar or shoe box with child's name on outside of box. 

BASICS FOR BORROWERS 
This course will help in these times of uncertainty. There will be a borrower orientation series. 

You will discuss types of loans, security investments, cost association with certain types of loans, 
qualifying for loans and much, much more. 

THEATRICAL WORKSHOP 
Covers a two-day period. This workshop will help you learn to select plays, develop essential skills 

in areas of expertise, also different technical problems and set design will be covered. For more 
information call 968-9300 or 968-9080. 

BABYSITTING TECHNIQUES 
Entertainment, child development, safety and health tips on being "job-wise." 

CARDIOPULMONARY RESUSCITATION (CPR) 
Combination of artificial respiration and cardiac compression used to save a life. Learn one 

rescuer, two rescuer, and infant resuscitatiotr'Class size wilt be limited. Loose, comfortable 
clothing should be worn. 

BEGINNING BRIDGE 
Pick up the basics of bridge and develop your abilities and strategy of the game. 



umit, sploRrNIN.,„„PODUNRD,FCATNI,69 
POTATOESFmRAsENCHHED'S :4 

ONIONS TEXAS YELLOPIND 15c  

PARKA irTpouND39c 
SWIFT'S PREMIUM 

LUNCH MEATS 
12 OUNCE 

c  
WASH I N G TON RED DELICIOUS 

APPLES 
POUND 

39 c 
TEXAS 
	

POUND 

CANTALOUPES 4- '1 
/Canning Supplies ifti S, 

SHOP ONE STOP 

Grocery & Market 
PHONE 734-2316 —:— GORMAN 

BANANAS 
CHIQUITA 

LB. 29' 
HUNTS 1'2 OR SLICED 

PEACHES 
19 02 690 

,(!liff.s 
511 

ENO'S 

PIZZA 
Assorted Flavors 99c 

B ADTE LI SR EO VO M TISSUE 
4 ROLL PKG. 

95 
 c 

11/11/170 FOOD BUDGETS 

471 fl/illig-Hilf 
GOOCH'S FRESH 	 POUND 

ROUND BEEF $1.19 
STE A K ROUND 

GOOCH 

POUND 098 

ROAST 71r Al • 59 
'OAST °CHUCK 

FRAN KS1°21" 99 
ST E A KT  64'1331  OUND 
fillEAK SIRLOIN $2.29 

CALIFORNIA LARGE HEADS 
	

EACH 

LETTUCE .29 

5 )4 	v pr. I 

3 Good Reasons To Change 
Hwy. 6 	TOf Insured 

734-1141 cirj Qunbelt 	by FSLIC 
savittgs 

1, WE PAY 51/4 % INTEREST COMPOUNDED DAILY ON YOUR 
CHECKING ACCOUNT NO MAHER WHAT YOUR BALANCE IS. 

11, LOWEST MINIMUM BALANCE IN TOWN - $400 OR $500 DE- 
PENDING ON THE CHECK RETURN OPTION YOU CHOOSE. .You CAN 
EVEN GO BELOW THE MINIMUM BALANCE AND NOT PAY A SERVICE 
CHARGE, 

111, WE 	ORDER YOU FREE PERSONAL I ZED CHECKS 
ANYTIME YOU NEED THEM, 

sale 
Peanut Buster 

Parfait* 

It's a sweet deal from Dairy Queen! 
Just99“oracoolandfudgy, 
super-pea-nutty Peanut Buster 
Parfait. Come taste one today. 
This Monday, June 21 
thru Sunday, June 27. 

We treat you like a Texan. 
*e. D 0 OD COunot /ui %Olt Resrve0 m 11.1 	 int lex D 000 Co-.W 	• 	ve•ea ', .):!-.1r1. Oen 0 0 Cap 

TEXJ\S ELECTRIC SERVICE COMPANY 

  

19 82-

,g4e,c2.a" PAY TO THE 
ORDER OF 

 

la;141 	 .cerA, ‘Ire '1401%'  

:1909038831: 0373 •'66620aDie 

Texas 
Electric 

Service 
Company 

Mr. and Mrs. Ande Paulk 
are at home in Carbon fol-
lowing their honeymoon trip 
to points of interest in New 
Mexico. They were married 
June 4 at the First Baptist 
Church in Carbon. They will 
reside in Carbon until July 1, 
when they will be moving to 
Sierra Blanca, Texas, where 
Ande has accepted a position 
with the Sierra Blanca School  

System. He will be teaching 
agriculture there this coming 
year. 

Recent visitors in the Euell 
Allison home were: James, 
Linda and David Nickens; 
Roy, Jeannette, Melinda, 
and Lary Cloud of Abilene; 
Jerry, Frankie, Paul, Darin 
and Timothy Crowe of Jef-
ferson City, Missouri; Bill  

and Emma Mthais of Arling-
ton; Charles. Doris and Jim 
Pvlant of Mineral Wells; J. 
C. and Archie Crowe of 
Comanche; Chris and Me-
lody Bassing of Farmington, 
New Mexico; 	Adrienne, 
Stacie and David Allison of 
Azle; J. M. and Pearl Green-
wood of Cross Plains; lone 
Bounds, Eastland; Wynell 
Brown of Gorman; Ethel 
Lovell, Mike and Edna Mor-
gan, Berry Greenwood, R. 
Lee, Duane, Wallace and 
Snana McDaniel all of Car-
bon. 

Mrs. Gary Luke and child-
ren of El Paso visited Mrs.  

Ruth Craighead last Mon-
day. 

Supper guests of Mrs. Alta 
Rhyne on Friday evening 
were Floyd Couch of Ste-
phenville; Kathryn and Ted 
Darwin of Lubbock; Maye 
Dryar of Port Aransas; Eva 
Jane Couch of San Antonio; 
Cecil Couch of Aranasa Pass; 
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Couch and 
daughter of Dallas. 

On Saturday the Couch 
Family Reunion was held at 
the Carbon School Cafeteria. 
Friends and relatives from 
San Antonio, Dallas, Lub-
bock, Gustine, Aransas Pass, 
Stephenville, Port Aransas 
and all over attended and  

had a wonderful time. 
Sally Walker of Burkett 

spent last week with her 
grandparents Mr. and Mrs. 
Collin Campbell. 

Mr. and Mrs. 	Glenn 
Woodall and family of Dallas 
visited Mrs. Ruth Craighead 
on Saturday. 

Mr. and Mrs. 	Royce 
McGaha visited friends and 
relatives in Morenci, Arizona 
and helped their son and 
family the Bill McGaha's to 
move to Rankin, Texas last 
week. 

Mr. and Mrs. Sarge Hill of 
Brownwood visited Mrs. Ora 
Lee Snider on Sunday and 
they all visited the Johnnie  

McGees in Ranger awhile. 
Marla Morgan Paulk, a 

freshman student at Cisco 
Junior College was named on 
the President's List for this 
Semester. Students making 
this list must have a straight 
A record or a 4.0 average. 
Marla is the daughter of Mr. 
and Mrs. Charles Morgan of 
Carbon. 

Mrs. Linda McNeely of 
Midland spent the weekend 
with Mr. and Mrs J. E. 
Jackson. 

Weekend visitors of Mr. 
and Mrs. Duane McDaniel 
and family were Mr. and 
Mrs. Al Reed of Odessa, Mr. 
and Mrs. Gene Hogan, Bren- 

GORMAN PROGRESS, 

da Hogan, Mr. and Mrs. 
Curtis Prance, all of Fort 
Worth. On Sunday they all 
attended the Ghormley fam-
ily reunion at Lake Cisco. 

Winners in the girls soft-
ball tournament held here 
Thursday, Friday and Satur-
day were: 
1. Eastland Stingrays 
2. Eastland Yankees 
3. Eastland Grapenuts 
4. Gorman 

The sponsors, Mr. and 
Mrs. McDaniel, wish to say 
Thank You to all who played 
and had a part in the 
tournament. 

Thomas Jefferson was the 
first LIS president to be 
inaugurated in Washington, 

C. 

The minimum adult require- 
ment of water is about a 
quart of liquid per day. 

CARBON NEWS 
By Mrs. Bob 	Hasting 

639-1517 

JUNE 16, 1982 

Save energy 
with high-efficiency a/c 
and get a bonus 

from Texas Electric 

The amount shown is for a 3-ton central electric air 
conditioner With an SEER of 8.5. 

If you replace your central electric 	efficiency equipment, summer peak 
air conditioner with one that's more 	load growth will be slowed—and so 
efficient, lbxas Electric will pay you a 	will the need to build new generating 
bonus of S80 per ton. 	 plants. In the long run, this will help 

Not only that, you'll save on your 	hold down everyone's electric bill. 
electric bill as well. For example, a 	Before you replace your old air 
high-efficiency 3-ton unit will save 	conditioner, ask your dealer about 
you up to S160 a year. 	 central air conditioners, heat pumps, 

This equipment costs more ini- 	and window units that qualify for 
tially, but the bonus from 'Texas Elec- 	this program. 
tric plus the savings on your electric 
bill will make up the difference in 
just a few years. 

If enough people buy high- 

D R. ARMSTRONG, Manager, Phone 8932266 
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